
Our Latest News – April 7, 2021
Hello everyone!

As promised, here's what we’ve been up to…and what we're promoting.

Let’s start with some GOOD NEWS!
Toyota Employees Win Right to Decline Medical
Treatment – Weekly Antigen Testing No Longer
Mandatory

7,000 employees in Toyota plants in Cambridge and Woodstock Ontario have
PUSHED BACK on their employer, who wanted to begin mandatory weekly
Antigen testing of all employees effective April 5, 2021.

Here’s what a select group of Toyota employees did - they:

• reached out to Vaccine Choice Canada for a risk assessment for PPE mask
wearing with risks vs benefits assessment 


• reached out to Stand Up Canada for legal information on their rights to
refuse medical treatment (VCC pointed them our way) 


• compiled their own legal package and shared it with fellow employees to give
them the confidence to refuse this medical treatment 


• showed their HR department a video from the provincial government,
exposing their test as being useless as per the government’s own health
minister (July 2020, Public Health Physician Dr. Yaffe explains the “no-test
order for Ontario teachers”. She admits to a 50% false-positive rate for covid
tests. Here is the short video clip HERE) 


• posed a lot of questions to their HR department about exposure rate of
ethylene oxide (substance found on the nasal swab used for testing); in
particular what kind of exposure could an employee expect to receive on a
weekly basis?; what would happen if a nurse punctures an employee’s nose or
the employee doesn’t know they have an allergy to this substance?; what if this
employee gets a sinus infection from trapped contaminants in their mask
around the shop from touching their mask 40 times every 15 minutes?; and
what would happen if an employee were to get bacterial pneumonia? 


• indicated that the masks aren’t designed for this specific environment and
that NO risk assessment had been done on contaminants trapped in these
masks 


• indicated that if employees wear masks all day, that they can’t expel this

 

https://vaccinechoicecanada.com/
https://standupcanada.solutions/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=3COXVbP5WdI


toxic substance out of the nose 
• pointed out that under the Occupational Health and Safety Act, the
employer is responsible for the amount of exposure to ethylene oxide that is
airborne – not shoved deep into the nose of employees on a weekly basis 
• suggested that they test only the sick, to limit the exposure to ethylene oxide
• advised that their physicians wanted to know the rate of exposure of this
toxic substance 
• stated that the employer would be deteriorating the trust relationship
between employer and employee for a test that has a 55% false positive
result 
• indicated that the threat of sending employees home without pay
(Infectious Disease Leave) if they refuse to be tested, would be a drastic
measure only to be assured of eroding the trust of employees 
• pointed out that they would be putting healthy people with no symptoms at
risk of being unhealthy 
• pointed out the glaring fact that this measure could cost the employer
billions of dollars in legal fees if words gets out about health risk associated
with these tests 
• and ended with a single question, “I want to know who is going to be liable?”

Interested to know how main-stream media covered this story? It was
disappointing with NO mention whatsoever of employee push back like this and
issue of liability. Here is the story covered by Toronto CityNews on April 2,
2021.

Please SHARE this invaluable information with any other employees or parents
of school children who may also be facing a similar situation with mandatory
testing.

This is a remarkable example of how you STAND UP for your rights and PUSH
BACK.

Congratulations to the employee group leader(s) at Toyota who made this
happen. We are honoured to have been of service to you as you asserted your
rights, along with the unity of help and information from Vaccine Choice Canada
– a most treasured and trusted source in Canada for many years. Well done
everyone!!

Ontario April 1, 2021 - PROVINCE-WIDE
“Shut down”
Ontario declares another four-week, province-wide
shutdown on Saturday as the government pulls its “emergency brake” in an
effort to curb the spread of COVID-19 variants.

Have you had ENOUGH ALREADY?? What’s your line in the sand? This will
not end any time soon in Ontario or any other province/territory. What can you

https://toronto.citynews.ca/2021/04/02/workers-at-2-ontario-toyota-plants-allowed-to-return-to-work-despite-covid-19-exposure/


do? Protest - Get Involved - Take Action.

Liberty Coalition Canada
- please join!!

PROTESTS - Churches
Here’s a run-down on a major Canada-wide Church
protest which happened over the Eastern weekend,
organized by Liberty Coalition Canada:

• In total, 79 churches across Canada signed their names to a list, posted to
Liberty Coalition’s website, announcing intentions to keep their doors open for
Easter. Churches were represented from every province, except Newfoundland
and Labrador and the Territories. “Through the initiative, faith communities who
believe they are essential were able to push back against government
overreach”, said Independent MP Derek Sloan, a member of Liberty’s End the
Lockdowns National Caucus. Opening on Easter, he said, “also served as a
reminder that churches are active in their communities and offer a host of
services, including active outreach, addictions programs and counselling.” 


• Liberty Coalition was pleased with the turnout, said campaign manager
Michael Thiessen, who’s also the pastor of Grace Baptist Church in Alliston,
Ont. “It was a great time of celebration of Jesus’ death and resurrection,” he
said, “and that is what we want to be freely able to do.”

This must be the first of many protests by the Churches. Church and State must
remain separate! The biggest fear the government has, is having people of
Faith. Governments cannot control those individuals who have faith and trust in
a Higher power.

If you feel called by “The Church Must Gather” initiative by Liberty Coalition
Canada, please sign up to that and get involved.

PROTESTS – Small Towns
Do you remember how we promoted the “End the
Lockdown” protest in Parry Sound, Ontario on
our March 3rd newsletter? Well guess what? That small-town protest inspired
others to take similar actions! This really is a “Start Where You Live” movement
now. Here is the next small-town protest.

End the Lockdowns - Embrun/Russell Ontario: 

• Saturday April 10, 2021 


• 10:00 a.m. Embrun Arena - 6 Blais Street, Embrun, ON; then 

• 1:00 p.m. Russell Arena - 1084, Concession St., Russell, ON

You can connect with this group through their FB Private Group called “End the
Lockdown / Mettre fin au mesures de confinement (Embrun-Russell)”

https://www.libertycoalitioncanada.com/
https://www.libertycoalitioncanada.com/
https://www.libertycoalitioncanada.com/the-church-must-gather
https://www.facebook.com/groups/271357994500363/


If you know of other small-town protests you’d like us to promote, email us at
info@standupcanada.solutions.

Canadian Front Line Nurses

PROTESTS – Nurses
Our brave front line nurses who formed
Canadian Front Line Nurses, will be
holding a rally in front of the College of
Nurses of Ontario.

They will be ANNOUNCING an important legal action and would like us all to
witness the event. If you are moved by their bravery for speaking out, please
attend to show your support.

• Wednesday April 14, 2021 – 11:00 a.m. 
• College of Nurses of Ontario – 101 Davenport Road, Toronto, ON M5R 3P1

Druthers Newspaper – April edition
hot off the press!
Their April online edition is available HERE.

Eastern Ontario Area – Stand Up Canada has
received 25,000 copies to deliver in the Ottawa and
surrounding areas 


• We need distributors – there are 65 bundles that still need distributing 

• Contact info@centaurridingschool.com directly and indicate how many

copies you can distribute (1 bundle = 100 copies)

Elsewhere in Ontario and other Provinces 
• Contact – reach out to Druthers directly to arrange for a delivery/shipment for
your area for NEXT MONTH https://druthers.net/contact/ 
• Organize – get a group of people in your area to pick up copies for distribution
in different parts of your city/town 
• Deliver – be strategic on who you give these to; deliver to same people each
month

Closing Thoughts…
…as we begin YEAR TWO of this lockdown, it is imperative to 

STAND UP and TAKE ACTION 
We cannot wait for someone else to do this for us

We are ALL capable of extraordinary acts

https://www.canadianfrontlinenurses.ca/
https://www.canadianfrontlinenurses.ca/
https://druthers.net/
https://druthers.net/
https://druthers.net/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/DRUTHERS-2021-April-Canada.pdf
mailto:info@centaurridingschool.com
https://druthers.net/contact/


We are making important gains – one success at a time 
We are naturally building on one another’s ideas, information and actions 

This IS the power of the ripple effect 
Momentum – it cannot be stopped

Cast your stone and watch what happens…

Never under estimate the power of a higher force connecting us all together at
this moment in our history…

We are standing with you!!

Stand Up Canada Team
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